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	Memorandum
	

	
	

	To:
	Market Participants

	From:
	Index Department

	Date:
	11 September 2009

	Subject:
	Notes from the FTSE/JSE Advisory Committee Meeting held on Wednesday, 9 Sept  2009

	
	


Background

The FTSE/JSE Advisory Committee (AC) met on Wednesday, 9 September 2009 to approve the quarterly changes to the indices and discuss matters relating to the FTSE/JSE Africa Index Series.
The items listed below were discussed during the meeting:
Quarterly Review Changes

The quarterly review changes were summarised for the AC’s approval. Detailed documents, pertaining to the review changes, have been published on the FTSE/JSE website (www.ftsejse.co.za) and SENS.  All constituent, sector, free float and shares in issue changes will be applied after the close of business on Friday, 18 September 2009 and will be effective on Monday, 21 September 2009.
Feedback on FTSE/JSE Africa Index Series

· The launch of the FTSE/JSE RAFI Capped All Share index (J283)
· The classification of Mondi PLC as a domestic company by the South African Reserve Bank, its subsequent inclusion to the indices and its treatment as a secondary line to Mondi Ltd. Mondi PLC will only be considered for inclusion in the RAFI indices at the annual review of RAFI indices, which will take place in March 2010.
· The JSE is in ongoing discussion with the National Treasury on the classification of Inward Foreign Listings (IFL). Other institutions are also, independently, consulting with the National Treasury on the issue.
· International Classification Benchmark (ICB) Industry changes are to be implemented on 30 November 2009. More details available at http://ftse.jse.co.za/icb.jsp
· The market consultation by FTSE regarding the index treatment of open offers is still ongoing. Feedback will be provided in due course.
· FTSE has concluded its market consultation on free float factors. The results of the consultation will be communicated well in advance, prior to implementation.
· The request to include the disclosure of treasury shares as part of the Listings Requirements is still awaiting approval from the Listings Committee and JSE Executive Committee.
FTSE/JSE Equally Weighted Top 40 index (ETOP)

The AC has approved the proposal to introduce the FTSE/JSE Equally Weighted Top 40 index (ETOP).
More details on the launch date, the Ground Rules for the management of the index and the index calculation methodology will be communicated in future. 
Discussion on the Shariah Indices Design
The design and background of the FTSE/JSE Shariah indices was discussed by the AC.  FTSE/JSE will investigate if it is possible for the index construction (constituent’s selection) to be more transparent and will also look at reducing the large churn in the index.
General 

It has been noted that some Fund Managers find the bottom five FTSE/JSE Resources 20 index (J210) constituents illiquid, thus affecting the tradability of this index. FTSE/JSE will investigate and provide feedback to the AC at the December 2009 review.

Next meeting will be held on Wednesday, 9 December 2009

For further information please contact Zweli Vonya (Tel: +27 11 520 7106), Nongcebo Mthembu (Tel: +27 11 520 7137) or email indices@jse.co.za.














